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Dear Chief Elected Officials/Associations/Library Boards/Regional Services
Commissions/Municipally Controlled Corporations:

In May 2024, our government passed the Provincial Priorities Act to establish a process for
provincial oversight of agreements between provincial entities and the federal government. The
Act will come into force on April 1, 2025, and will ensure Ottawa is not undermining the
province's jurisdiction to make decisions about what is best for Alberta and Albertans. Under the
Act, provincial entities, such as municipalities, are required to obtain prior approval from the
Alberta government before entering into, amending, or renewing an agreement with the federal
government.

Throughout last summer, Alberta’s government led a comprehensive stakeholder engagement
with provincial entities to inform the supporting regulations. The Provincial Priorities Regulation
(attached), which also comes into force on April 1, 2025, designates additional municipal entities
that are subject to the Act. These entities include library boards, regional services commissions,
municipally controlled corporations, and any entity that is established by bylaw, with the
exception of business improvement areas. In addition, the regulation sets out the approval
process for proposed intergovernmental agreements and includes some exceptions for the
municipal sector where no provincial approvals will be needed. Examples of these exceptions
include agreements under $100,000, agreements that are in-kind contributions only,
agreements with the Canadian Armed Forces, and agreements for disaster response and
assistance; these will not require provincial approval.

Effective April 1, 2025, municipalities and municipal entities will be required to submit
information on all new agreements with the federal government, agreement amendments and
agreement renewals, along with a copy of the agreement, to Municipal Affairs, regardless of the
monetary value of the agreement. Information on agreements eligible for an exception must also
be submitted to Municipal Affairs in order for the exception to apply. Additional details on the
process for submitting required information on federal agreements to Municipal Affairs will be
shared in March.

| am looking forward to working together with you to ensure Alberta municipalities maintain
access to federal dollars while protecting areas of provincial jurisdiction.

Sincerely,

it M7

Ric Mclver
Minister
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